## PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION CITY OF BROOKINGS REGULAR MEETING FEBRUARY 3, 1977

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. Members present, Ellis Watkins, Chairman, Lee Hansen, Al Phillips, Del Oliver, Clarence Fix. Also present, Ray Lockman, City Council Member, and Elmer Lee. Also Joe Harrod, visitor, was present.

Minutes of last meeting read and approved.

Discussion about fence along Oak Street by Stout Park. This will not be installed, but fence purchased for this will be used in Ransom Avenue park area.

Sprinkler system for Little League ball park is installed, and with a little more work, then area will be ready to be sodded.

Joe Harrod gave a briefing about the possibility of hiring retarded group of people to clean the park areas.

Discussed again closing the alley through the Stout Park area. Will possibly contact all property owners along the alley to get their thinking about this and presenting to City Commission again.

MOTION made by Lee Hansen to write a letter to the City Council asking them to withhold for the present time, having rezoning hearing for the building of condominiums on Mill Beach property, until such time as this can be studied by all parties concerned. Seconded by Al Phillips. Discussion followed. Motion carried.

Discussed our funding in the forthcoming budget.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

CHAIRMAN

ATTEST:

SECRETARY Pto Team